

Small Business Rate Relief
The Windermere & Bowness Chamber of Trade wish to point out that the following letter was received from the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister and is on their letter headed paper.


Peter J Reilly

Local Government Finance 4

5/H2 Eland house

Bressenden Place

London

SW1E 5DU

15th February 2006

Barry Butler MRICS

Butler Thompson Associates

2 New Road

Kendal

LA9 4AY

Dear Mr Butler
Small Business Rate Relief
Thank you for your letter of 23rd January about small business rate relief.  I have been asked to reply, I apologise for the delay in doing so.
The legal provisions governing the small business rate relief scheme were introduced in the Local Government Act 2003 and the Non-Domestic Rating (Small Business Rate Relief) (England) Order 2004.  These set out the conditions that must be satisfied for the relief to be granted.  Among these is that the business property for which relief is being sought must be on the local rating list on the first day of the financial year in question.

When the scheme was first being devised, the original intention was that ratepayers would have to apply for the relief before 31st December in order to obtain relief in the subsequent financial year.  A key reason for this was that the relief could be applied to bills when they were sent to ratepayers at the beginning of the financial year.  It was considered that allowing businesses to apply for the relief after bills had been issued would result in considerable additional work for billing authorities as they would have to recalculate the liability and reissue the bills.

However, in response to the consultation exercise carried out in 2004 on the proposed details of the scheme, there was some perceived unfairness in instances where rateable values were altered after 31st December in such a way that a ratepayer some concern was expressed that might become eligible were it not for the registration criteria.  As a result, the arrangements for applying for relief were amended.  The scheme that was finally introduced allows applications for relief to be made up to six months after the end of the relevant financial year.  However, the requirement that the property must be on the local rating list on 1st April of the financial year remains in primary legislation.
Whilst there are no plans at present to introduce amendments to reflect the issue you have raised, the government is committed to a long term evaluation of the scheme and will consider any changes necessary in light of experiences such as your own.

Yours sincerely

Peter J Reilly
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